
MINUTES 

DANBURY TOWN COUNCIL 

OCTOBER 3, 2012 

A regular meeting of the Danbury Town Council was held at the Ralph J. Scott Memorial Town 

Hall on October 2, 2012 

Present were Mayor Janet Whitt; Council Members Ken Carrick, Gary East, Olivia Shelton and 

Wendi Spraker; Town Administrator Mike Barsness, Town Clerk Dianne Starnes and; Town 

Attorney Mike Bruce.  Also present was Auditor R Rex Rouse. 

Mayor Whitt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

On motion of Olivia Shelton, seconded by Wendi Spraker, it was unanimously  

 RESOLVED that the agenda be approved as submitted. 

On motion of Wendi Spraker, seconded by Ken Carrick, it was unanimously 

 RESOLVED that the minutes of the August 22, 2012 meeting be approved. 

Auditor Rex Rouse presented the 2011- 2012 Audit Report and reported that the Town continues 

to be in a strong financial position.  He also applauded the progress and excellent work of Town 

Administrator Mike Barsness. 

Mayor Whitt shared comments on the great success of the annual Stokes Stomp Parade. She 

expressed appreciation and gratitude to those who generously helped her and contributed to the 

success of the parade.  She further reported that 65 entrants participated in the parade and a fee 

will be considered for next year’s parade, to cover the expense of awards, plaques and other 

costs. 

The Mayor announced that the annual Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony will be held on 

Sunday, December 2, 2012. 

Town Administrator Mike Barsness gave an overview of the proposed update for the Stokes 

County 10 year Solid Waste Management Plan that must be updated every 3 years. Mr. Barsness 

also gave the Administrator’s report which included status on town picnic tables.  It was 

discovered that Board of Education employees removed both picnic tables from the town park in 

mistaken belief that they belonged to them.  Minutes reveal that one belongs to the town.  The 

Council directed us to retrieve one of the tables and price a second one.  The Council was also 

informed that the Seven Island bridge has been properly posted for trespassing.  
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On motion of Gary East, seconded by Olivia Shelton, it was unanimously 

RESOLVED that the resolution for the 10 year Solid Waste Management Plan be 

approved. 

On motion of Olivia Shelton, seconded by Wendi Spraker, it was unanimously 

 RESOLVED that the meeting be adjourned at 7:53 p.m. 

 

        ______________________________ 

        Janet S. Whitt 

        Mayor 

Attest: 

 

________________________________________ 

Dianne B. Starnes 

Town Clerk 

     

 

 


